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RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL 

REPORT TO PARISH COUNCILS’ LIAISON COMMITTEE  
                                                                                                                                                                           Agenda Item No. 6   
 
meeting date: THURSDAY, 27 OCTOBER 2016 
title: BRITISH TELECOM PAYPHONE REMOVAL CONSULTATION 
submitted by: JOHN MACHOLC – HEAD OF PLANNING SERVICES 
principal author: JOHN HEAP – DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES 
 
1 PURPOSE 
 
1.1 To advise Committee on the current request from British Telecom in relation to the 

closure of 50 public payphones within the borough. 
 
2 BACKGROUND 
 
2.1 British Telecom, as part of their continuing review of public payphones has a periodic 

consultation in relation to the removal of payphones.  The Council received formal 
notification of their intention on 11 October 2016 which indicated commencement of 
the 90 day consultation period which would expire on 14 January 2017. 

 
2.2 They indicate that there are currently 50 public payphones in the borough which have 

been identified and proposed for removal under this consultation procedure.  
Appendix A to this report gives the list of the 50 phone boxes that are due for 
consideration. 

 
2.3 A separate letter has also been sent to each Parish indicating the procedure and they 

have been asked to comment in writing or electronically to the Planning Department.  
 
3 ISSUES 
 
3.1 It is important that the Parishes are aware of the intention and that there are 

opportunities to comment on the proposal.  There are basically 3 possibilities to 
consider: 

 
• That the community adopts the kiosk and loses the phone service.  BT offers 

the opportunity for Parish Councils and registered charities to adopt a kiosk 
for £1, thereby protecting the heritage of the community should they consider 
the phone to be significant. 
 

• Make no objection to its removal. 
 

• Object to its removal and in doing so specify the reasons why. 
 
3.2 To assist Committee relevant issues to consider in any objection for closure could be: 
 

• the location of the telephone box in an area of poor mobile phone coverage; 
 

• a higher than average need to access emergency services in this location eg 
the phone box could be close to an accident blackspot; 

 
• it is in an area where there is predominantly private rented or council housing. 

INFORMATION 
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5 CONCLUSION 
 
5.1  It is important for Parishes to consider these options and if they have serious 

concerns that they make due representations to the Council as the Local Planning 
Authority who will forward the responses on to British Telecom. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
JOHN MACHOLC JOHN HEAP 
HEAD OF PLANNING SERVICES DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES   
 
 
BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
Letter sent to Parish Councils dated 14 October 2016 (Appendix A) 
 
For further information please ask for John Macholc, extension 4502. 
 
 
REF: JM/CMS/PCLC/27 OCT 16 
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APPENDIX A 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

VICTORIA WALMSLEY 
01200 414500 
victoria.walmsley@ribblevalley.gov.uk 
BT Payphone Removal 
 
14 October 2016 
 
To whom it may concern 
 
The Council has received notification from BT, regarding consultation on their current 
programme of proposed public payphone removals within the Borough, which may 
include some within your Parish. 
 
They have identified 50 public payphones within the Ribble Valley which are deemed to 
have very low usage levels and it is their intention to remove them following a full 
consultation.  Details of these payphones are enclosed and I would ask you to identify 
and comment on any within your Parish.  As part of the process BT should have placed 
consultation notices in the relevant payphone kiosks. 
 
The Council is required to carry out their own consultation process and to canvas the 
views of the local community.  This letter forms part of this process and there is also an 
information report which is to be submitted to the Parish Council Liaison Committee on 27 
October 2017. 
 
In order to assist you I ask you to consider the following options. 
 
There are three possibilities to consider: 
 
1. That the community adopts the kiosk and loses the phone service. BT offers the 

opportunity for Parish Councils and registered charities to adopt a kiosk for just £1, 
thereby protecting the heritage of the community. 
 

2. No objection to its removal. 
 
3. Objection to its removal and a statement specifying the reasons for the objection. 

 
For information, BT has provided some examples of factors that may be relevant: 

 
•  If there is predominantly privately rented or council housing in the area. 

 

please ask for: 
direct line: 

e-mail: 
my ref: 

your ref: 
date: 

Council Offices 
Church Walk 
CLITHEROE 
Lancashire   BB7 2RA 
 
Switchboard: 01200 425111 
Fax: 01200 414487 
www.ribblevalley.gov.uk 
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•  There may be concerns about access to telephone services in areas with 
particularly low population densities. 

 
•  The payphone may be sited in an area of particularly poor mobile phone coverage. 

 
•  There may be a higher than average need to access emergency services, 

including breakdown services, due to specific local factors for example, the call 
box is near a known accident black-spot.  

 
If you wish to comment on this consultation or make your views known to the Local 
Planning Authority, then please email planning@ribblevalley.gov.uk for the attention of 
Victoria Walmsley, Assistant Planning Officer, with your comments by Wednesday, 
30 November 2016.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
JOHN MACHOLC 
HEAD OF PLANNING SERVICES 
 
 
 

To: All Parish Council Clerks 

mailto:planning@ribblevalley.gov.uk
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List of Phone boxes to be removed 
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